
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Cervid Materials, Including Deer Antler Velvet 

Effective February 11, 2011, cervid materials, such as deer antler velvet, deer velvet, antlers, and 
cervid penises, intended for Taiwan (for possible use in Chinese medicines) cannot be endorsed 
for export by APHIS Veterinary Services (VS).   

Taiwan has implemented new animal and public health requirements for these materials which 
cannot be attested to by APHIS VS.  


